

Another year is swiftly slipping away. It is only a matter of three weeks before the final exams begin. After that it is graduation, and the end of another college year. All of us here, both students and faculty, look forward to an extended period of rest from the toil of daily classes and studies.

Before we close the doors of St. Dunstan's upon another year, we note a few interesting events. Tony Walsh, an active lay apostle, and founder of the St. Benedict Labre House in Montreal, visited the Campus during the latter part of March. In a meeting with the students he challenged us to carry on the traditions of our ancestors in the field of apostolic action. He especially urged us to consider seriously the need for young lay men and women in the mission fields. Mr. Walsh's talk was sponsored by C.F.C.C.S.

The week-end of March 25 the students spent in retreat. Father Robert Walsh, Halifax, preached the men's retreat, and Father Gallagher, also of Halifax, conducted the women's. During those days of recollection and prayer many good resolutions were formed. Let us hope that the spiirit of good will shown during those days will continue throughout the year.

In the election field some results are available. The Senior Class recently elected their life officers. Lorne McGuigan was elected President, Bob Linegar, Secretary, and Ian MacDonald, valedictorian. Gerry Tingley is the official class biographer, and Cyril Byrne and Catherine Bolger comprise the committee.

The Students' Union elections took place on Monday, April 11. The various positions were contested by the following students: President, Dennis Clough, Vice-President, Jack Noonan, Bill Dolan, Peter Steele, Gene Quinn. Prior to the election vigorous campaigning, especially among the vice-presidental candidates aroused considerable interest. It reached a climax with the election rally which was held the day previous to the elections. At this general meeting each candidate, in a powerful address, appealed for the support of the electors.

The results of the election were as follows: President, Dennis Clough (acclamation). Vice-President, Jack Noonan, Secretary-Treasurer, Victor Scott.

More elections will be held after the Easter Holidays. During this time the students will elect a new executive for the Amateur Athletic Association. Mike Liu, whose accomplishments in the field of photography were noted in the last edition of Red and White, has recently merited further distinction. This time he has gained the honor of having one of his prints chosen by the Photographic Society of America to be hung in the Metropolitan Museum of Art in New York. Out of the forty-four contestants whose prints have been chosen for exhibition, Mike is the only Canadian. Next month these prints will be judged by a distinguished board of judges who will select the top photo. Congratulations, Mike.

So ends activities for another year. Many of us will be returning to our Alma Mater come fall. For others this is the last year they will spend within its walls. To them, and especially to the graduates, farewell and good luck.

COMPLIMENTS OF

RADIO STATION

1240 ON ANY RADIO DIAL SPORTS - MUSIC - NEWS

SUMMERSIDE,

PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND

Students - Patronize those who help Red and White